
 

 
 
July 16, 2013   
 
     
VIA COURIER, EMAIL and RESS 
 
 
Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 
 
Re:  Enbridge Gas Distribution Inc. (“Enbridge”) 

EB-2012-0451 - Greater Toronto Area (“GTA”) LTC Project  
Amended Undertaking Response            

 
In response to an email note dated July 10, 2013 from David Poch on behalf of Green 
Energy Coalition, attached please find an amended undertaking response.   
 
Exhibit JT2.18.  
 
This undertaking response and all GTA evidence can be found on Enbridge’s website at 
www.enbridgegas.com/gtaproject.  
 
Please contact me if you have any questions. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
[original signed] 
 
Shari Lynn Spratt 
Supervisor Regulatory Proceedings  
 
cc:  EB-2012-0451, EB-2012-0433, and EB-2013-0074 Interested Parties  

500 Consumers Road 
North York, Ontario                   
M2J 1P8 
PO Box 650 
Scarborough ON M1K 5E3 
 
 

Shari Lynn Spratt 
Supervisor Regulatory Proceedings 
Telephone:  (416) 495-5499 
Fax: (416) 495-6072 
Email: EGDRegulatoryProceedings@enbridge.com 
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Witness:  E. Naczynski 
 

UNDERTAKING JT2.18 
 
 

UNDERTAKING 
 
TR 2, page 110 
 
To calculate percentage reduction in demand required to Lower pipeline pressure at 
both 5% and 10% for comparison purposes. 
 
 
ORIGINAL RESPONSE 
 
Analysis for this response was completed in 2015, at DD 41, absent of any 
reinforcement and without operating pressure reductions.  The load reductions were 
taken at each district station within the Victoria Square influence area as defined at 
Exhibit A, Tab 3, Schedule 3, Figure 3 (i.e. the “peach area”).  No load reductions were 
taken on the four large fixed contract demands within this area.  
 
With a load reduction of 5%, pressure at Station B rises from 215 psi to 228 psi; the 
load in the area fed by Victoria Square was decreased by approximately 29 TJ/day.  
With a load reduction of 10%, pressure at Station B rises from 215 psi to 239 psi; the 
load in the area fed by Victoria Square was decreased by approximately 57 TJ/day. 
 
AMENDED RESPONSE  
 
This amendment is in response to GEC’s July 10, 2013 email clarification of the 
undertaking. 
 
The following model runs are variations of the original responses, but the pressure is 
fixed at Station B inlet at 225 psi, to demonstrate the potential pressure reductions on 
the Don Valley line for a given load reduction within the Victoria Square Gate Station 
influence area (i.e. the “peach area”).  
 
With other assumptions remaining the same as in the original response, with the load 
reduction of 5% in the “peach area”, the pressure at Victoria Square Gate Station could 
be reduced to 446 psi while maintaining a pressure of 225 psi at Station B.  
 
With other assumptions remaining the same as in the original response, with the load 
reduction of 10% in the “peach area”, the pressure at Victoria Square Gate Station 
could be reduced to 433 psi while maintaining a pressure of 225 psi at Station B. 


